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                    Membership  Notes 

Jim Handschuh Jr and  Darren Essen were unanimously voted in as member 

of GPLA at the May membership meeting.  

The following prospective members have been accepted by the Board of Directors for presentation to the 
General Membership:    

                                                              1 Byron  Clark   2. Robin  Rudisill 

In an effort to expedite the vetting process in the face of the ongoing pandemic and cancelation of meetings 
last year, the Board of Directors has voted to streamline the process for just these 4 applicants.  

Each of them must attend one of the next four General Meetings (rather than the usual two of the next four 
meetings) where they will be introduced to the membership. Voting members are encouraged to attend 
these meetings where you will have the chance to review their qualifications and ask questions of them. 
Once any of these applicants has attended a meeting, they will be brought to the floor for a confirmation 
vote at the next General Meeting. Prospective members are not permitted to attend the meeting of their 
confirmation vote. 

There is an open position at the Board of Directors, if interested to service your Association 

contact our President Sven Hellwig at  215-442-9191

Presidents Address – June 2021 

Hello Members, 

Summer is here and the heat is on things are almost back to normal with the Corvid situation thank 
goodness.  Don’t forget about GPLA’s free CPR training course this June membership meeting the 21st at 7 
pm.  Along with this life saving education we will be having a great dinner menu as well.  All members and 
one of their family members are invited to attend compliments of GPLA.  I hope you never need to use the 
CPR instructions that you will receive, but if you had to at least you’ll know how and with God’s grace maybe 
save a life. 

We will be observing out summer meeting shut down, so there are no membership meeting s in July and 
August.  I hope all of you have some awesome summer plans or get aways, if so pls. enjoy and be safe.   

Please RSVP my email for the CPR instruction classes so that I can give the instructor a head count 
(SKHLOCK@AOL.COM).   

Respectfully Submitted, 
Your President 
Sven K. Hellwig Sr., CRL 

mailto:SKHLOCK@AOL.COM
mailto:SKHLOCK@AOL.COM
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OUR  WEB SPONSORS 



Volume 47 June 2021

Minutes of the May 2021 GPLA General Membership Meeting 

A GPLA General Membership meeting was held on May 17, 2021 at GPLA headquarters.  There were 17 
members in attendance. The meeting was called to order at 7:30 PM by President S. Hellwig, Sr. The 
President introduced the following guests: Jesse Letson, Andy Pleasants and Robert Metro, all from IDN  
Hardware Sales. 
  
This month’s program was presented by IDN - Hardware Sales 

Previous Minutes:    M. Arnold made several corrections to the April 2021 General Meeting minutes 
under Good of the Association: The 2020 SafeTech convention was to be held in Reno, NV, not Tulsa 
OK, and the 2020 ALOA convention is being held in Orlando, FL, not Kansas City, MO. Motion to 
accept as corrected by M. Bilker, second by B. Wilensky. Motion passed unanimously. 

President’s Report: S. Hellwig, Sr. expressed his pleasure with the evening’s turnout and that we had a 
quorum.  The President reported that a CPR class will be held in lieu of the June membership meeting. 
The Board has approved making the class free to all GPLA members, including Shop members, as well 
as for a member’s significant other or one other family member. He requests that any member planning 
to attend notify him with a count so that he can advise the class presenter accordingly. The President 
then reported that J. Magee had resigned as Sargent at Arms due to his need to assist with his father’s 
failing health, and that B. Wilensky had agreed to fill the remainder of the term. The President thanked 
B. Wilensky for stepping up to serve the Association. 

Treasurer’s Report: M. Arnold reported that the Board had approved the various Treasurer’s Reports for 
April, 2021, and reminded everyone that a copy of the Report was available to all members in good 
standing upon request.    

Membership Committee: M. Onraet reported that both Jim Handschuh, Jr. and Darren Essen had 
attended their required meeting following Board recommendation for approval as an Associate member 
and Active member respectively, and that both of their names had been printed in the Newsletter 
announcing that they would be voted on at this meeting. Upon a vote by the eligible members in 
attendance, both individuals were unanimously approved for membership. 

M. Onraet then reported that he has sent email to Neil Rose, Robin Rudisill and Bryon Clark advising 
each of them of where they are within the membership application process and what they need to do 
before they can be brought to the membership for a vote. 

Correspondence In: None reported. 

Correspondence Out:  As reported above by M. Onraet. 

Education Committee: No Report 

Health & Welfare Committee: No Report 

CONTINUED ON NEXT PAGE 
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Continuation of the 

Minutes of the May 2021 GPLA General Membership Meeting  

Building Committee: M. Arnold has notified the landlord that there is a leak in the storage room and that 
several tiles were damaged. M. Arnold reported that the landlord attempted to replace the tiles earlier in 
the month, but that the storage room was locked and the landlord does not have a key for it. The storage 
room door will be left open for this month. 

Communications Committee: P. Kline reported that he had been sending our Constant Contact e-blasts 
when needed. 

Website: M. Arnold reported that the Newsletters are posted to the website within a day or two of 
sending them out to the membership. 

Convention Committee:  C. Shafer reported that the convention page of the website had been updated 
with confirmed classes and the hotel group reservation link. C. Shafer reported that J. Williams continues 
to pursue additional classes, but that some instructors are still not sure about teaching with the lingering 
effects of the pandemic. This may result in fewer classes than in past years. E. Fitzgerald reported that he 
has received mixed responses from exhibitors, including some definite “No” responses from several 
perennial exhibitors. C. Shafer reported that the committee will continue to monitor this situation because 
of a needed minimum number of exhibitors for a successful convention. C. Shafer set a deadline of June 
4th to reach the minimum before a Go/No Go decision has to be made. S. Hellwig requested that 
members reach out to any potential exhibitors that they may have a relationship with to encourage them 
to participate. 

Program Committee: P. Kline reported that there will be no programs until the September meeting since 
the June meeting will be the CPR class and there will be no membership meetings in July or August.. 

Unfinished Business:  None.          

New Business:  None. 

Good of the Association:  M. Arnold let an IDN Hardware guest draw the winning ticket for the pinning 
kit graciously donated by LAB. The winning ticket was held by S. Brunnell. M. Arnold then reported that he 
had received the donation of a Corbin unit lock for the museum from R. Schuetrumpf. A. Rabinowitz 
reported that Nick Ambrosi of MLANJ had passed away. 

50/50: $37.00 was awarded to the winning ticket holder.  Various other door prizes provided by IDN – 
Hardware Sales were won. 

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by J. Reustle, second by M. Nimmo.  Motion was passed 
unanimously at 8:51 PM 

Respectfully submitted,  
Clifford L. Shafer, CPS, CML 
Recording Secretary 
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We make security simple 

        WWW.IDN-INC.COM————————-1-800-233-3355



Volume 47 June 2021

At the May Membership  Meeting 
Our President opened the May meeting after an interesting program presentation by IDN Hardware Sales. 

Below: The LAB pin kit drawing number was 226. That ticket was issued to Life Member #46, Sonny Brunell  
who was not present at the meeting. Sonny became a GPLA member in 1962, served on many committees 
and was Vice President during my term as President in 1973-1975. Today he is still my golf buddy.  

Below: 

I invited Sonny for breakfast at the CC and presented him the LAB kit he won at the May meeting.
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A piece of GPLA History 
In the early seventies GPLA was active with speaking teams, giving security hints to police precincts 

and service organizations like the Lions Club and Rotary International. This resulted in being invited by 

Chanel 12 to present those security hints to the viewing public of WHYY. 

Above we see from R to L.  Bill Meyers, Fanny Beckhoff and Marty Arnold presenting the program.
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ODD & OBSCURE HARDWARE  
By Ed Fitzgerald 

How many times have you found an old, odd, or obscure piece of hardware? Maybe buried on a shelf 
somewhere in your shop or at a visit to a new customer. I’ve been doing some cleaning out lately and have 
run across some unusual pieces of hardware that I haven’t seen in years and wondering if anyone else has 
run across similar finds. Besides wondering why I still have them, I thought I would share some of them and 
maybe bring back a memory of working with something long gone.  

The Corbin unit locks were heavy duty grade 1 locks usually found in public buildings and many were 
customized with decorative escutcheon plates cast with county seals or other symbols for the end user. I 
remember working on some quite a few years ago that came out of Camden City Hall with the county seal 
cast into the escutcheons. A bit challenging to work on but it was very well made hardware.  

Corbin came out with a Grade 1 lock called the Security Bolt Lockset in the late 1980’s, before the ADA law 

was passed. This was a heavy duty Grade 1 lever lock that had a dead latch that could be extended to be a 

dead bolt, by using the key or the inside turn knob. The door had to be closed with the deadlatch 

depressed before it could be extended. An interesting piece of engineering that just didn’t catch on, 

maybe because of the price or the demand for levers hadn’t been required yet.  

These 2 locks are just a few of the unique and interesting pieces I’ve come across that I still have for one 

reason or another. I’m thinking there may be more buried in the shop that somehow survived our move in 

2009 and I’ll bring them out as they are rediscovered. Maybe you have something unusual to share with 

everyone as well? Please do.  

Ed Fitzgerald 

Arnold’s Safe & Lock Co. 
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Our Association is planning its 2021 Convention during September 22-25 

at the Airport Double Tree Hotel 

Classes will be held Wednessday - Thursday and Friday. 

Do not forget about scholarship opportunities through the  

Connelly-Singer Scholarship of GPLA.  An application is 

included in this newsletter. Apply Now, its Free!!! 

I saw a funny help wanted ad for a locksmith from a State University  

Hiring salary range : $40,000-$42,000. Work schedule Monday - Friday  7.30 a.m to 3.30 p.m, but must 
maintain an on call status for emergencies when paged. 

Besides the primary job responsibilities for the Locksmith position they include the following. 

Require to assist in snow and ice removal under the direction of a supervisor. 

Assist other trades as required. Like what?  Paint? Wash windows? Wax floors? 

Must be able to lift up to 30 pounds frequently.  Empty trash cans? 
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The Greater Philadelphia Locksmith Association 

Martin Arnold CML, Editor 

7229 Park Ave. Pennsauken,  NJ  08109-3009 

856-665-0464 

WHY NOT BE A WEB SPONSOR FOR GPLA 

At the GPLA, we strive provide the best to our members and due in part to our Web 

Advertisers and Convention Sponsors, we are able to achieve our goals. We would love to 

include your Company as a GPLA supporter by becoming a Web Advertiser on our 

professionally managed website at <GPLA.ORG> If you have any questions about the 

benefits, do not hesitate to contact me at <martysr1@mac.com>  

The annual cost of a web ad, linked to your site is $300.00. The web ad will also be posted 

in our monthly newsletter. 

Company Name:______________________   Contact Person:_____________________ 

Phone:____________        E-mail:__________________           Web URL:______________ 

Place copy of ad in PDF format below and E-mail to Editor 

http://GPLA.ORG
mailto:martysr1@mac.com
http://GPLA.ORG
mailto:martysr1@mac.com


Volume 47 June 2021


